From: Turner, Angela
Sent: 17 April 2014 09:18
To: Planning
Subject: Deddington housing development OBJECTION!!

Dear sirs

I object strongly to the proposed housing development in Deddington. The proposals, which have been submitted by Banner Homes Limited, envisage building 26 houses plus a 40 space car park on a 4 acre field in Clifton Road, adjacent to the Castle Grounds.

We currently have a situation where developers appear to be dictating to councils where, and how many, houses are to be built. This is driving a coach and horses through the concept of 'localism' and the immense effort of district councils to produce coherent plans for sustainable development. Our MP, Sir Tony Baldry, has described this as "planning anarchy" akin to the "wild west".

My objections and comments:

· The heritage of 1,000 years on this historic site could be ruined forever!. Has the council therefore satisfied themselves there will be no disturbance of archaeological remains?

· This development is unacceptable, especially after 85 houses (including 29 'affordable' homes) have already been permitted (10% of the existing number of houses in the village), and instead that our village should grow in a more sustainable way, responsive to local needs, with 3–5 new houses a year over the next 17 years. Has the council satisfied themselves that building at such a rate is sustainable and will not negatively affect the structure of the village?

· The site in a prominent position adjacent to Deddington Castle/Castle Grounds, which is a Scheduled Ancient Monument. Has the council satisfied itself that it will not damage the scenic beauty from those using the site and associated areas?

Has the council satisfied itself  that it is in line with the Cherwell local plan, which envisages incremental 'minor' development, infilling and conversions within the built-up area of the village?.

Has the council satisfied itself that the increased pressure on the village road system, parking and will not bring an increase in major accidents and have a negative effect on road safety?

Once again I strongly object to this development applicant, keep Deddington Rural!!!

Kind regards

Angela Turmer

Deddington

